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Project update - Intersection improvements on Parramatta Road, 
Concord 

The NSW Government is funding this proposal as part of its $225 million 
Pinch Point Program which aims to reduce delays, manage congestion 
and improve travel time on Sydney’s main roads. 

Roads and Maritime Services invited feedback in December 2016 on the Review of Environmental 
Factors for a proposal to provide an additional eastbound right turn lane from Parramatta Road into 
Shaftesbury Road to improve traffic efficiency at the intersection.  

We received comments from seven people requesting further information and justification regarding the 
proposal.  

After considering all comments, along with the proposal’s aims and design requirements, we have 
decided to proceed with the proposal unchanged. We thank everyone for considering the proposal and 
for their feedback. 

What happens next? 

We will proceed with the detailed design of this project. Construction work is scheduled to start in 2018. 

We will provide the community and stakeholders with the opportunity to comment on the construction 

schedule at a later date.  

The work will include: 

 providing an additional eastbound right turn lane on Parramatta Road into Shaftesbury Road

 widening Parramatta Road on the northern side and Shaftesbury Road on the western side for the

additional right turn lane

 realigning the footpath on Parramatta Road and Shaftesbury Road

 removing about 27 trees along the front of Concord Oval with landscaping and replanting will be

decided in consultation with the City of Canada Bay Council

 removing about 40 metres of southbound parking on the eastern side of Shaftesbury Road to

accommodate the merge lane for cars turning right from Parramatta Road

 installing a stop sign and stop line at the corner of Loftus Street and Parramatta Road

 upgrading traffic lights and drainage

 relocating services

 removing and replacing asphalt and lane markings

 landscaping.

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our delivery partner Ventia Boral Amey Joint Venture on 1800 
677 700 or nswenquiries@vbajv.com.au. 



For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

Location of work at the intersection of Parramatta Road and Shaftesbury Road, Concord 




